
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Many congratulations to Mrs Govier who has just been appointed 
as the new Deputy Headteacher at Lancaster Lane Primary 
school from September. This will be an exciting, and very well 
deserved, next chapter in Mrs Govier’s career and we wish her all 
the very best. Lancaster Lane’s gain is certainly our loss. Mrs 
Govier has been a valued member of the Clayton-le-Woods 
family since 2018 and she will leave a fantastic legacy of leading 
and contributing to many improvements and developments, not 
just in our EYFS department, but throughout the school. Thank 
you! 
 
Mr Kult is also on the move and will be returning to The Czech 
Republic in the summer to pursue a career in teaching languages. 
Mr Kult took up his post here in 2009, keeping our school clean 
and safe for 14 years – a considerable achievement, particularly 
on our extensive outdoor grounds, with endless leaf sweeping 
and gritting on our hills! Thank you! We wish Mr Kult and his 
family all the best as they plan for their move. 
 
Next half term we will update you on staffing arrangements for 
September. 
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Reflections on this half term 
This half term has been a particularly full one, not least with 
our SATs assessments, but also with curriculum enrichment 
activities with visitors and experts in school, educational visits 
and our Coronation celebrations.  
The children are ready for a holiday and I’d like to wish all of 
our families a restful two week break – seeing you back in 
school on the 12th June. 
If you are planning childcare for the summer break Chorley 
School Sports Partnership will be running a holiday club here 
again and have extended this for four weeks. They will send out 
the letter after the half term break. 

Ready for summer weather 
Please remember to send in named sun hats/caps and to apply 
sun cream before school as the weather gets warmer. 
Next half term a picnic lunch will be available as a school meal 
from Tuesday 13th June. The sandwich choice will be ham, tuna 
or cheese, and you can select this option on School Comms 
Gateway. Picnic lunches in KS2 can be eaten outside when the 
weather is suitable. If anyone has any unwanted picnic rugs 
they would be very useful in school for lunchtimes. 
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Pentecost RE Pause Day 
As you can see from the photographs we’ve had a wonderful day in school exploring the birthday of the church and the 
power of the Holy Spirit through bible stories. Ask your children to tell you all about their learning. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Vision 
Together we inspire one another to live life to all its fullness, rooted and built up in Christ, so that every member of our 
school community can learn, develop and flourish, to live in the world as the unique individuals God created us to be. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates For Your Diary 
May  

Monday 22nd  Year 1 visit to Thornton Hall  

Wednesday 24th  Class Photos 

  

Friday 26th  Pentecost Pause Day 

Friday 26th  School closes for Half Term break 

Half Term break 

June  

Monday 12th  School re-opens 

Monday 12th Year 6 off to Bewerley 

Wednesday 28th  Sports day - EYFS - 12.15 - 1.00pm, rest of 
school 1pm - 3pm 

Friday 30th  Non-uniform day for Summer Fair 
tombola/raffle prizes 

July  

Friday 7th  Strawberry Fayre 5.00pm – 7.00pm 

Wednesday 12th  Y6 Leaver's Play - Evening performance 
6.30pm 

Thursday 13th  Y6 Leaver's Play - Evening performance 
6.30pm 

Tuesday 18th  Leaver's Service in church at 10.00am 

Friday 21st   Whole School Picnic 12.00 - 1.30 School 
closes for summer holiday at normal 
times. 

Worship 
We have celebrated Pentecost this 
week – remembering the time when 
the gift of the Holy Spirit was given 
to the disciples – filling them with 
power to go out to spread the good 
news of God’s peace and love to 
everyone. We have thought of ways 
to be loving and peaceful with each 
other. 

 

 

    

 

 
Come and join us after school any, or 
every, Tuesday.  

 Help to improve our outdoor 
environment 

 Help children learn about growing 
their own food 

 Discover the joys of nature – we’ve 
loved finding worms and bugs! 

 Have fun together 

                   

 

Care Club would be grateful for a 
dolls house or children’s easle if you 
are having a clear out clearout and 
no longer need yours. 
 

Scroll down the rest of the pages to find local half 
term activities, food offers and support groups. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 
  See the link below for food offers during the holidays … 

 
https://www.goodto.com/family/family-news/where-do-kids-eat-free-food-613592 
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